
 
 
 
 
 
 

SGR/CAP/STW                      
 June 2020 

Dear Year 7 Student 
 
I am writing to you following the half term break. I hope that you were able to enjoy VE Day and ensure that those who have 
made great sacrifices for the world we live in are remembered. There were many inspired and innovative ideas across the 
country and West Yorkshire.  When I walked to the shops, I found the sunshine, sound of chatting families, flags and bunting, 
which adorned many homes in my local area, really uplifting. As lockdown relaxes, I hope that you have all been able to enjoy 
the many benefits in the glorious sunshine, we have been blessed with. 
 
Following the government’s updates, it is clear that there is light at the end of the tunnel and the situation is improving, but it 
will be some time before Year 7 will be welcomed back. Adapting to life and work with social distancing measures will provide a 
challenge to us all. Please continue to follow the government guidelines and remain indoors or distanced to keep yourself and 
our communities safe. Please remember to remain kind and considerate to each other within families, friends and towards 
fellow students. Please continue to check in with tutors via Microsoft Teams.  
 
We have reviewed the volume of work being set, as it is important to maintain an appropriate balance. I would encourage 
students to continue with positive routines. I know that many Year 7s have shown really impressive self discipline, some have 
struggled. Please don’t be too hard on yourselves if you are understandably finding things difficult, but do your best to have a 
routine and complete something every day, this really helps! Add to your workload, as you feel confident, but do complete a full 
day and full week of home schooling where possible. We now know that it will be some time before Year 7s will return. Students 
really cannot afford to be treating this as an extended holiday; doing so would be putting their futures at serious risk.  
 
Should you have any issues, please remember that staff are all readily available should you have any issues. Please contact them 
via the SharePoint email: @st-wilfrids.co.uk. It is always best to contact the specific member of staff directly, regarding issues 
with work. It is often advisable to check with fellow students with simple queries first, regarding work set. Should there be 
technical issues, IT support can be contacted. All contact details are on the school website. 
 
I have been hugely impressed with Year 7 uniform this year. When we return to school, hopefully in September, as you will be 
aware through assemblies before lockdown and newsletters that have been going home, there are slight changes to the 
uniform, which will be in place when you return.  The major difference is footwear; trainer style ‘footwear’ will not be allowed 
from September.  If you are in doubt then do not buy them, please check carefully before buying this style of ‘shoe’.  We have 
attached some examples below, but to view the full school uniform policy please follow this link: Uniform Information   
 
I find it so much easier to be patient with students rather than my own children, but there have been some glimmers of success 
on a personal level. Recent home schooling has prioritised teaching Max the time and Freddie colours and numbers. YouTube 
videos have proven invaluable here. I have also discovered some useful channels to practise the drums and step by step 
drawing. A 10 day free trial of the App Smule has meant myself and Max recording sing off attempts. I would thoroughly 
recommend it, as it has proven to be fun, creative and boosts literacy as he reads the lyrics, karaoke style. We are all so 
fortunate that technology allows us to access many constructive educational tools. 
 
Take care, stay safe. 
 
Yours faithfully  

 
 
 

Mr S Green 
Head of Year 7 
 
 

 

http://www.st-wilfrids.bkcat.co.uk/parents/uniform/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  



 

 

 


